

March 12, 2020

Dear National University Students,

In the interest of acting to ensure continued safety of our students, faculty, and staff, all classroom-based courses for the March term will move to online modality for the duration of the course, effective Friday, March 13, 2020.

To access your course online, please refer to the step-by-step guide.

Students with clinicals, field placements, practicum, and internships will receive a follow-up email with specific directions.

Military students receiving housing allowance will not see their benefits impacted with this move to online for the March 2020 term. Further information will be provided today.

All campuses will remain open until further notice. However, on-site student services will be reduced. We encourage students to contact <a href="mailto:advisor@nu.edu">advisor@nu.edu</a> to schedule meetings online or by phone.

As of today, there is no change to April schedules. We are continuing to monitor the latest updates and recommendations from public health authorities.

Please see updated FAQs on <u>nu.edu/coronavirus</u> or contact <u>safety@nu.edu</u> with questions.

Sincerely,

Gangaram Singh, Ph.D.

Compara / duf h

**EVP& Provost**